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For Immediate Release 
 
 
ROAD IS OPEN – BLACK HAWK AVENUE NW AT BRIDGE OVER BRANCH OF CLEAR CREEK 
 
 
Johnson County, Iowa – Johnson County is pleased to announce that Black Hawk Avenue NW at the 
bridge over a Branch of Clear Creek is OPEN to traffic. This location is just west of the City of Oxford in 
northwestern Johnson County. 
 
Dust control and chip seal surfacing will soon take place. Until then, use caution when driving through 
the project site as dry conditions may produce dust from the rock surface. 
 
Construction was completed by Taylor Construction Inc. of New Vienna, Iowa. 
 
Thank you for your patience during construction. 
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